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Librarianship continues to be a profession in transition. Best practices evolve, services and organizational models change, and the mechanisms by which libraries engage with their constituent population progress as their respective needs change. Central to this at a research library such as ours is the need for the organization to acquire scholarly content and make that content accessible to our community. 

With the announced December 2018 retirement of Lynn Wiley as Head of Acquisitions and the shift of Michael Norman’s responsibilities to serve as the Library’s Discovery Services Librarian and ILS Coordinator, the opportunity now exists for the University Library to consider an administrative merger of Acquisitions and CAM into a single unit, the Acquisitions and Cataloging Services Unit. Although still an evolving model, combined acquisitions and cataloging units exist at numerous other research libraries operating under the leadership of a single unit head. This unit would be comprised of all current operational functions, including: management of our work in content ordering, receiving, licensing and negotiation, bibliographic description, metadata creation and management, access management for e-resources, and description of rare book materials. 

Reporting Structure & Organizational Model
Following discussions with the faculty and academic professionals in both CAM and Acquisitions, the recommendation is for a combined unit operating under the leadership of one administrative Head, Acquisitions and Cataloging Services. Consensus among the group is that it may take some time under the direction of the new, combined unit head to understand and work through options for changing workflows and creation of functional groups. This is particularly true as we investigate the impact of a new ILS on existing workflows, and the group already sees possibilities for reshaping workflows in light of a new system. The proposal is therefore that we move forward with the appointment of a unit head, and administratively collapse the two current units into one combined Acquisitions and Cataloging Services unit, but give the new unit head and management team comprised of the faculty and academic professionals in the combined unit time to think through all the possible changes and gather feedback from staff and other stakeholders before settling on a specific team structure. Keeping existing structures and reporting lines largely intact will allow the new unit time to assess current workflows; identify, test, and evaluate new options; and proactively address changes necessitated by the upcoming migration. Existing supervisors/team leaders and staff reporting lines would remain largely intact for now, with the exception of some already planned supervisory changes in the current Acquisitions unit to take advantage of some staffing changes and upgrades. The existing CAM and Acquisitions workflows and functions extend beyond the work of the units, and moving forward in this fashion will also allow the new unit time to work with appropriate stakeholders throughout the Library to ensure that planned changes meet Library-wide operational needs. 


